## Memorandum to Miss Burnett from Miss Adams

## Re: National Archives in Washington

On November 10, 1954, I talked with Miss Katherine Brand at the Library of Congress about our problem of archives and asked her whom to see at the National Archives collection. She said that a Dr. Karl Lokke would know. Dr. Lokke suggested I talk to Mr. Holverstopp, chief of the Fiscal Section. After considerable conversation, Mr. Holverstopp suggested that Miss Elizabeth Drury would be the one to talk to about how to tell archival material from temporary records. I did not have time to see Miss Drury, but her name should be kept either for correspondence or conference.

Mr. Kenyon of the Board tells me that Mr. Felix Davis in the New York Federal Reserve Bank is chairman of a subcommittee on destruction of records which is attached to the president's conference. We might be able to enlist Mr. Davis for our problem. He would certainly be the one to write to regional banks if there is danger that correspondence of value to us might be destroyed. I think it might be well if we see Mr. Davis together, so will you speak to me about this before making an appointment.